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---Daily Herald--- 8/14/18                                                                                     
U-46 teachers to work under expired contract 
BY MADHU KRISHNAMURTHY 
 

Elgin-area school officials Monday released a joint statement with the teachers union 
about ongoing contract negotiations. 

Officials said the terms of the previous contract, which expired Friday, remain in effect 
until a successor agreement is signed by both parties. 

The Elgin Teachers Association and Elgin Area School District U-46 administration 
have met several times over the summer and additional meetings are scheduled for next 
week. 

"This means elements such as th  e Teacher Appraisal Plan, accrued sick time, additional 
academic credits for salary adjustments, and so forth, remain intact," the statement 
read. 

Conversations about salary adjustments, including step increases, continue and more 
information will be provided to teachers before the first adjusted paychecks for the 
2018-19 school year Sept. 7, officials said. 

 
---Kane County Connects--- 8/14/18                                                                                     
U-46 welcomes new Assistant Superintendents, 
Principals, Department Directors 
BY KANE COUNTY CONNECTS 
 

It's a new school year for the students of School District U-46, and it's likewise a new 
and exciting time for the district, as it welcomes two new, high-level administrators, 
three new principals and two new administrative directors. 

School District U-46 and school administrators oversee schools, district-wide programs 
and services, collaborate with staff and teachers, and guide our families to help students 
achieve academic success. 

“We always look forward to the start of a new school year, and we are excited to 
welcome new professionals to key roles in the district, as well as longtime U-46 
employees who are taking on new challenges,” said U-46 CEO Tony Sanders. “We know 
that they, along with all of our staff, will work hard on behalf of the District’s more than 
39,000 students and their families.” 

Classes resume Wednesday, Aug. 15, for more than 39,000 kindergarteners through 
12th graders across School District U-46. 



Officials say the school year promises continued innovation and excellence, including 
the district’s universal play-based full-day kindergarten program, the addition of 
guidance counselors to middle school, and, at the high school level, an upgraded math 
curriculum and the expansion of its award-winning Dual Language program. 

The following individuals are some of the leaders who have been named to positions 
that were left vacant due to retirements, resignations, or other opportunities within the 
district. 

Cabinet Positions 

Dr. Josh Carpenter — Assistant Superintendent of 
Teaching and Learning 

Josh Carpenter stepped into the role of Assistant 
Superintendent for Teaching and Learning in February this 
year.  

Carpenter last served as the executive director of Student 
Growth and Accountability for Community Consolidated School 
District 59, a K-8 district of 11 elementary schools and three 
junior high schools in the northwest suburbs. 

In his two years in the role, Carpenter provided leadership and 
support in developing, implementing, monitoring, and 

sustaining an innovative and comprehensive student data and assessment system that 
connects assessment to instruction and facilitates the use of assessment results to target 
instruction and intervention. 

His leadership responsibilities included evaluation of school principals, department 
facilitators, and working closely with all administrators, coaches, and teachers 
integrating formative assessment practices in schools and individual classrooms 

Prior to taking on the cabinet-level position in District 59, Carpenter served as the 
director of the Math and Talent Development Program in the district for a year. He was 
responsible for directing overall efforts in the areas of math and gifted and talented 
education. 

His work included the evaluation of student performance and specific areas, 
organization and efficiency of resources, 21st century teaching and learning, and 
professional development. 

From 2003 to June 2014, Carpenter served in a variety of leadership roles, including 
principal and assistant principal, in Community Consolidated School District 15 and 
Lincolnshire-Prairie View School District 103. He began his career as a junior high 
language arts and history teacher in Community Consolidated School District 15 in 
Palatine. 

Carpenter has served on a variety of district-wide committees and is a member of the 
Illinois and National Gifted Association and a member of the National Council of 
Teachers of Mathematics. 



Carpenter earned his Bachelor of Arts degree in history from Elmhurst College, a Master 
of Arts degree in leadership at North Central College and his doctorate in educational 
leadership from Aurora University. 

Lela Majstorovic — Assistant Superintendent for 
Secondary Schools Instruction and Equity 

Lela Majstorovic brings a decade of leadership experience in 
Chicago Public Schools to her new role overseeing U-46’s 
secondary schools. 

She last served as a network chief of schools for CPS, supporting 
and overseeing 44 schools and principals, more than 2,600 
teachers, and more than 34,000 students on the Northwest side 
of Chicago with a total budget of more than $200 million. 

From November 2015 to July 2017, Majstorovic worked as a 
deputy chief of schools in a CPS network where she oversaw 

principals in 26 elementary schools and six high schools, supported professional 
learning opportunities for principals and teachers and established systems that helped 
improve student academic performance. 

She helped create partnerships with Loyola and Northeastern Universities, resulting in 
more than 30 teachers obtaining ESL endorsements and participating in a two-year 
teacher development program focused on teaching English Language Learners. 

Other roles at CPS included serving as an instructional leader, an assistant deputy chief 
of schools, and an assistant principal at William Rainey Harper High School in Chicago. 
She began her career as an English teacher in 2006 at Englewood Technical Preparatory 
Academy, where she worked for two years. 

Majstorovic simultaneously earned her Bachelor of Arts degree in English and Bachelor 
of Science degree in secondary education from Loyola University Chicago. She earned a 
Master of Education degree in educational leadership from the American College of 
Education. 

High School Principals 

Krystal R. Bush — Principal of the Dream Academy 

Krystal Bush comes to the Dream Academy, the district’s 
alternative educational program, after serving as the associate 
principal of South Elgin High School during the 2017-18 school 
year. In that role, Bush coordinated SEHS operations for staff 
and more than 2,700 students to promote a safe and supportive 
environment for student achievement.  

Bush was the assistant principal at Liberty Elementary School in 
Bartlett during the 2016-17 school year. From 2012 to 2016, she 
served as a dean of students at Streamwood High School, where 
she worked to foster relationships with students, staff, parents, 
and community partners. 



From 2000 to 2012, Bush worked at Proviso East High School in Maywood, first as a 
part-time evening school dean and physical education and health teacher. She was then 
promoted to evening school supervisor, associate department chair and, ultimately, 
dean of students from 2007 to 2012. 

As a dean, Bush monitored and counseled students on discipline infractions, issued 
consequences for all discipline referrals which included parent conferences. Bush 
started her career as a junior high teacher. 

Bush earned a Bachelor of Science degree in education with a focus on health and 
physical education from Xavier University in New Orleans and a Master of Arts degree 
in educational leadership from Concordia University. She is working toward earning her 
doctorate in educational leadership from National Louis University. 

Elementary School Principals 

Dustin Covarrubias — Principal at Willard Elementary 
School, Elgin 

Dustin Covarrubias brings more than a decade of experience in 
U-46 to his new position. He comes to Willard after serving as 
the assistant principal of Huff Elementary School in Elgin. 

Covarrubias also was an instructor for 10 years at Tefft Middle 
School in Streamwood, where he taught social studies, Project 
Lead the Way, health, and physical education. He participated in 
re-writing the district’s health curriculum and served on the 
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports team at Tefft for 
seven years to establish positive reinforcements for students to 
encourage good behavior. 

Covarrubias has also coached football, boys and girls basketball, high school baseball, 
high school track and field, and girls and boys volleyball during his tenure in School 
District U-46.  

He was a teacher in the Chicago Public Schools from 2004-2007 prior to coming to 
School District U-46.     

Covarrubias earned his Bachelor of Arts in elementary education from Illinois State 
University, a Master of Science in education from the American College of Education 
with a concentration in curriculum and instruction, and a Master of Science in principal 
leadership from St. Thomas University with a concentration in administration. 

 



John E. Signatur — Principal at Bartlett Elementary 
School, Bartlett 

John Signatur brings nearly a decade of leadership experience to 
U-46 and his new role. 

He most recently served, from 2009 to 2018, as the principal at 
Hodgkins Elementary School in School District 105 in Hodgkins. 
There, he created school improvement teams for shared 
leadership of the school improvement plan and collaboratively 
set annual progress and achievement targets for the school and 
individual teacher teams. 

In addition to the targeted strategies for academic growth for all 
students, Signatur supported a positive school environment using the PBIS approach to 
set schoolwide expectations. He increased parent engagement through learning 
breakfasts and partnered with community businesses to support the extended learning 
program at the building. 

Signatur was a lead at the district level working with the gifted renewal process. He 
supported the continuous improvement of teachers through supervision and appraisal 
using the Danielson Framework and facilitated professional learning sessions around 
the topics of teaching students from poverty, cultural awareness, and the growth 
mindset. 

Prior to his principalship at Hodgkins Elementary School, he served as an elementary 
teacher at that same building from 2001 to 2009. 

Signatur earned his National Board for Professional Teaching Standards Certification in 
2006. He earned his Bachelor of Arts degree in economics and psychology at the 
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. He earned a Master of Education degree in 
teaching and learning at DePaul University and his Master of Education in leadership 
and administration from Benedictine University. 

District Programs and Departments 

Kinasha J. Brown — Director of Educational Pathways  

Kinasha J. Brown has been selected to take on the role of 
director of educational pathways. 

 

Brown has served since 2014 as the district’s coordinator of 
Career and Technical Education System, where she has 
planned, implemented and evaluated staff development 
activities to improve career and technical education awareness, 
knowledge, and skills while also coordinating regional CTE 
member districts to assure quality programming. 

In addition to management responsibilities, including managing budgets and staff 
members, Brown has been a leader in the education-to-careers initiative and facilitates 



partnerships with business, labor and post-secondary institutions, including Elgin 
Community College. 

She has also served as a leader for the Northern Kane County Regional Vocational 
System by working closely with District U-46, District 300, District 301, and District 
303 to maintain funding and meet labor market demands. 

Prior to taking on her role at U-46, Brown served from 2006 to 2014 as an associate 
professor/health professions program director at South Suburban College in South 
Holland, IL, where she was responsible for the planning, policy, operations and 
oversight of academic and clinical programs. 

She previously worked as a teacher in Chicago Public Schools. 

Brown earned her Bachelor of Arts degree in business administration with a 
concentration in healthcare management from Robert Morris University. She earned a 
Master of Arts degree in secondary education at Roosevelt University and a Specialist 
Degree in educational leadership from Walden University in Minnesota. 

Elena Hildreth — Director of Food & Nutrition Services 

Elena Hildreth has more than 25 years leading and managing 
federal breakfast and lunch programs, called the National School 
Lunch Program and National School Breakfast Program, through 
contractors that work with K-12 school districts. She has a 
proven track record of managing both contractor and school 
district annual budgets. 

Hildreth 

She comes to U-46 after serving as a district manager for Quest 
Food Management Services, where she oversaw operations for 
more than 20 school district contracts and managed more than 

$15 million in annual sales. 

She also provided allergen management and menu analysis for school breakfast and 
lunch programs to ensure full compliance with the United States Department of 
Agriculture regulations, and was a key participant in acquiring new businesses after 
joining the Lombard-based company in 2007. 

Hildreth earned her Bachelor of Science degree in hotel and restaurant management at 
the University of Wisconsin, Stout. 

SOURCE: School District U-46 news release 

---Daily Herald--- 8/14/18                                                                                     
Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois holds ribbon cutting for 
South Elgin Resource Center 
SUBMITTED BY GIRL SCOUTS OF NORTHERN ILLINOIS 

 



 
 State legislators, local officials and business owners attend the ribbon-cutting ceremony July 31 at the 

South Elgin Resource Center. Courtesy of Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois 

 
 

The Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois opened a new resource center at 353 Randall Road 
in South Elgin with an official ribbon cutting ceremony July 31. 

The center is one of several new and redesigned Girl Scout locations as the organization 
moves to be more visible in local communities and offer increased convenience for 
families and volunteers. 

Grand opening 

What: Family-friendly grand opening featuring STEM activities for kids, fishing games, 
do-it-yourself coin banks, scavenger hunts, and climbing wall 
 
When: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 11 
 
Where: Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois resource center, 353 Randall Road, South Elgin 
 
Details: First 50 girls receive a free Girl Scout fun patch. Donations of nonperishable 
food items for Northern Illinois Food Bank will be accepted on site.  
 
Contact: www.girlscoutsni.org.  

The event incorporated tours of the new center along with networking opportunities, 
refreshments, and ribbon cutting. 

Attendees included state Sen. Cristina Castro, state Rep. Steve Andersson, state Rep. 
Anna Moeller, Elgin City Councilman Richard Dunne, Marc McLaughlin from the 
Village of South Elgin, Karla Jimenez from Elgin Hispanic Network, Carol Gieske, 
Francisco Jimenez, and others from the Elgin Chamber of Commerce, members of the 
Elgin Police Department, and representatives of several Elgin and South Elgin 
businesses. 

Members of the Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois's board of directors and Girl Scout 
members of Troops 587 and 1685 were also on hand for the festivities. 

http://www.girlscoutsni.org/


"At this modern, Girl Scout-branded location, our members and visitors will be able to 
visit the Girl Scout store, join or renew their membership, get their questions answered, 
book activities, and have meetings, while running errands in the neighborhood and 
managing their day efficiently," says CEO Fiona Cummings about the new center. 

"We expect by being highly visible, relevant and accessible in the community, we can 
continue to serve girls and their families and grow our presence and membership." 

Illinois state legislators Castro and Andersson also spoke at the event, with Castro 
noting, "This is a very open, welcoming space that allows girls to be girls. A lot of these 
girls are being inspired with dreams and goals. They can reach whatever stars they want 
to reach!" 

Andersson, who has robust Girl Scout connections through his wife and daughter, 
referenced strong women in leadership such as U.S. Supreme Court Justice Ruth Bader 
Ginsburg, remarking, "What I'm always most focused on with the Girl Scouts is how 
they have always led by example. I'm very proud of what the Girl Scouts represent for all 
of us!" 

The previous Elgin Service Center was dedicated to Jane Carter, the last CEO of the 
former Girl Scouts-Sybaquay Council and longtime Girl Scout champion. 

Carter was able to attend the event and the plaque from the previous building will reside 
in the new center as part of a historical display. 

The Girl Scouts-Sybaquay Council was one of four legacy councils that merged in 2009 
to create the current Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois Council. 

The new center is dedicated to all the volunteers who give of their time, treasures, and 
talents to build girls of courage, confidence, and character who make the world a better 
place. 

Carol Stolt and Scot Fairfield of FGM Architects in Oak Brook provided pro-bono 
conceptual designs for this and all new and redesigned locations. 

Rebecca Phelan of Kayhan and Mallory Hoobler of AIS were instrumental in 
coordinating contributed furniture for many locations. 

Extreme Remodeling also donated a generous part of their work on the center. Home 
Depot in Elgin and South Elgin generously provided many supplies free while Blain's 
Farm & Fleet in Elgin provided a Keurig coffee machine for visitors to the new center. 

On Saturday, Aug. 11, the community is invited to an open house at the resource center. 

For more information on all Girl Scouts of Northern Illinois locations, 
visit www.girlscoutsni.org. 
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